

University of Montana

ScholarWorks at University of Montana

ASUM Senate Documents, 1919-2007

ASUM Student Government

5-4-1972

Documents from the May 4, 1972 meeting of the Associated Students of the University of Montana (ASUM)

University of Montana--Missoula. Associated Students

Follow this and additional works at: <https://scholarworks.umt.edu/asum>

Let us know how access to this document benefits you.

Recommended Citation

University of Montana--Missoula. Associated Students, "Documents from the May 4, 1972 meeting of the Associated Students of the University of Montana (ASUM)" (1972). *ASUM Senate Documents, 1919-2007*. 804.

<https://scholarworks.umt.edu/asum/804>

This is brought to you for free and open access by the ASUM Student Government at ScholarWorks at University of Montana. It has been accepted for inclusion in ASUM Senate Documents, 1919-2007 by an authorized administrator of ScholarWorks at University of Montana. For more information, please contact scholarworks@mso.umt.edu.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob Sorenson at 7:15 p.m. in the Montana Rooms of the University Center.

President Sorenson asked the committee how they wished to continue with the budgets. Johnson suggested that Central Board go through all the budgets at least once and then they could go back and change any budget if they wished. BERVEN MOVED TO REFER THE MATTER OF BUDGETING TO A COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

KAIMIN: SORENSEN MOVED TO RECONSIDER THE SUGGESTED BUDGET ALLOCATION OF THE MONTANA KAIMIN. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY HANSON. Johnson said that the committee should go through the rest of the budgets first and then go back and juggle the figures. Collier also felt that all budgets should be gone over first and then figures could be changed. THE MOTION WAS DEFEATED.

THE BOOK: BERVEN MOVED TO RECONSIDER THE BUDGET SUGGESTION OF THE BOOK. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GRAY. Berven said that the matter was of pressing need to reconsider at the present time because The Book was allocated \$0 at the last meeting of the committee. Nelson said that Mr. Cox, Education Department, was in the audience to explain the budget request. Ragen pointed out that the committee agreed that they would consider giving money to The Book if a new format was submitted to Central Board. Schuster said that the actions of tentatively allocating \$0 to The Book put this group in an impossible situation. She suggested that maybe funds could be set aside until a new format and a new staff take over. THE MOTION TO RECONSIDER THE BOOK ALLOCATION WAS PASSED. GRAY MOVED THAT CENTRAL BOARD FREEZE \$5700 FOR THE BOOK WITH THE PROVISION THAT THE MONEY WILL BE GIVEN IF A NEW FORMAT SUBMITTED BY THE STAFF IS ACCEPTABLE TO CENTRAL BOARD. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Tennis questioned if a time stipulation is being placed on this matter. Gray said that once The Book staff submits a format, it is either accepted by Central Board or the money could be put into the Special Allocation Fund. Cox, from the Education Department, said that the University Goals Committee felt that the teaching function was the most important thing at the University. He said that the only measurable device is The Book and that the University is not able to fund this publication so it is up to Central Board. COLLIER MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO READ \$3700 BE ALLOCATED TO THE BOOK WITH THE IDEA THAT THE UNIVERSITY ADMINISTRATION COULD FUND THE REMAINING \$2000.00. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Collier said that he felt that The Book has some merits but that Central Board should not have to fund the whole publication when the faculty want it so much. Nelson said that he was not sure that the administration would fund the remaining \$2000. Collier said that if the administration did not fund the remaining \$2000, this would give The Book at least \$3700 to enable them to publish an optimal book. Berven questioned Collier's remarks and asked if Clay felt that this would keep The Book independent from the administration and faculty. Collier felt that the publication would be free of faculty control in that they would not be able to print what they wanted. He continued that students should not have to be responsible for picking up the tab on a publication that the faculty uses. Pat Flaherty said that if a teacher wants to know how students feel regarding his teaching methods, he should ask them. Nelson said the function of The Book is to help students and faculty at the same time. Collier said that the faculty receives a greater amount of benefits than the students and should pick up some of the allocation. Brian Flaherty said that The Book should be kept separate from the faculty. He said that students now feel free to fill out the forms and if the faculty had some control of the Book, the students would no longer want to fill out the forms. Gohrick felt that if the faculty wanted to know how the students felt regarding their teaching, they should make their own forms. She also felt that the students were not benefiting from this publication.

Thornton said that the University is solidly behind the publication of The Book but that their budget is too tight for money to be allocated. He said that at the present time there is not enough money for teachers. He felt that this publication was important for students. Sorenson said that the decisions arrived at last night for \$0 was because of the format and not because of The Book itself. He said that the committee would give money if a new format was submitted. Thornton said that The Book wanted to have graphs and charts in The Book last year, but that the printing costs would have been too expensive because they would have had to be printed in Bozeman. Maybe when the University receives the new computer, this could be implemented. He continued that the forms are changed each year. Hanson asked how many books were printed last year and how many were sold? Thornton said that 6000 were printed up and that around 4500 were given away and not sold. THE AMENDMENT OF \$3700 FOR THE BOOK WAS DEFEATED. SORESENSEN MOVED TO AMEND THE MAIN MOTION TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE BOOK. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. THE AMENDMENT WAS DEFEATED. Swenson said that the staff of The Book would be working this summer on new ideas and plans for the format and that Central Board should consider this. Schuster commented that the faculty use the book not just to see if students like them and the way they teach but most importantly, they use it to change curricula and try to arrange classes to suit the best teaching methods of teachers. QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE MOTION TO FREEZE \$5700 FOR THE BOOK WITH THE PROVISION THAT A NEW FORMAT IS SUBMITTED AND ACCEPTED BY CENTRAL BOARD PASSED.

GARRET: HANSON MOVED TO RECONSIDER THE FUNDING OF THE GARRET. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY BRIAN FLAHERTY. Gilbert said that the committee should go through all the budgets first and then go back if they wanted to. Hanson said that he would like to make this money available to other groups. QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE MOTION WAS DEFEATED.

UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA INTERNATIONAL: KIGAME MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$1425 TO THE UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA INTERNATIONAL. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY COLLIER. Kigame said that the money would be used as follows: \$700 for two international speakers, \$100 for advertisements, \$300 for international dinner prepared by the students of the club. They want to only charge \$1.00 admission next year so that more students will attend. 275 for International dancers and \$50 for special projects. Gilbert asked how much money is made on the International Dinner. Kigame responded that he did not have the figures from this year's dinner because it was held last week, but that the club had made \$205 from last year. Tennis asked what kind of speakers would be brought in if the money is allocated. Kigame said that speakers with knowledge of current issues, maybe someone from the Indian Embassy or Europe. Gray asked where the speakers would appear and if they would be opened to anyone. Kigame said that anyone could attend the lectures and they would be held in the University Center Ballroom. Owens asked how many people attended the International Dinner last week? Kigame said that around 350 but that most of these people were from the town and not students. He added that this is the reason the club would like to change their admission charge. PA FLAHERTY MOVED TO AMEND THE MAIN MOTION TO READ \$0. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY BERVEN. Berven said that the program had two good points: the International Dinner and the speakers but that these should be subsidized by an organization like Program Council. Hanson reminded the board that they had given money to Black Student Union and Kyi-Yo Indian Club, so why not this group. Kigame said that the International students want to show parts of their culture to the students. He added that they have a part to play at the University and want to do it. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE AMENDMENT FAILED. GILBERT MOVED TO AMEND THE MAIN MOTION TO READ \$1150 TO THE UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA INTERNATIONAL. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. Gilbert explained that she thought that the International Dancers on campus could perform for the International Students and this would save

\$275. Tennis said that the committee should allocate money and not plan the programs for the different groups. Collier asked the International Dancers if they were willing to perform for the International Club and if their dances were adaptations or original. The representative from the International Dancers said that the group would be willing to provide their services and that most of the dances were adaptations. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE AMENDMENT TO THE MOTION. THE AMENDMENT FAILED. TENNIS MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$750 FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA INTERNATIONAL. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY PAT MADISON. Tennis said that he would like to see the club receive \$600 for speakers, \$100 for advertisement and \$50 for films. QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION FAILED. QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE MAIN MOTION OF \$1425. THE MAIN MOTION PASSED WITH BERVEN AND SORESENSEN ABSTAINING.

DEBATE AND ORATORY: COLLIER MOVED THAT \$5500 BE ALLOCATED TO DEBATE AND ORATORY WITH THE STIPULATION THAT \$500 OF THIS AMOUNT BE USED FOR ON-CAMPUS ACTIVITIES. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SORESENSEN. Schuster said that she was in favor of a smaller budget and less travel. She continued that when students go on speech meets they miss their classes and this harms them. President of Debate and Oratory asked why the stipulation was put on the motion. He said that the group did not know what their program would entail next year. He also asked where the committee had made their cuts in the tentative budget. Sorenson said that the cuts were mainly in travel and that he would like to see Debate and Oratory working more on campus. Representative from Debate and Oratory said that it is up to the students in the organization if they want to miss classes, tests, etc. He said that the students pay for the classes and it is their decision to make. He added that Central Board does not have the duty to enforce classes. BRIAN FLAHERTY MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO READ \$0 FOR DEBATE AND ORATORY. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. Brian Flaherty said that he thought the committee was not following the budgeting policy which they had accepted. He felt that this program was not for the promotion of the complete University but for just a few students. Debate and Oratory said that they started a new radio program on campus radio this year and they hope the intramural program for debate works out better next year and this past year. He said that the program is for any student who wants to participate and they can debate in any area. Brian Flaherty said that this past year, Debate and Oratory did have the intramural program and the students weren't interested in participating. He felt that the committee should not allocate money if the students are not interested. Ragen said that he felt the travel money for Debate and Oratory was not justified. President Sorenson said that the committee had given money to Women's Intercollegiate for travel. Gray pointed out that each member of Debate and Oratory would receive \$180 if the budget was accepted. Professor Andre said that this program helps the students to associate with the outside world. This way they can bring back ideas to share with other students. He added that this would help relationships within the state. QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$0. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS DEFEATED. NELSON MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$4615.00. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Nelson said that he arrived at this figure by cutting travel \$2773.94, \$35.00 from printing costs, \$9.50 from miscellaneous, and \$40.00 from postage. QUESTION CALLED ON THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$4615.00 PASSED.

ASSOCIATED LANGUAGE CLUBS: COLLIER MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE ASSOCIATED LANGUAGE CLUBS. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. Collier said that this group should be directed to other areas for support, maybe Program Council. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

FINE ARTS TOUR BUDGET: NELSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE FINE ARTS TOUR BUDGET. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. Professor Andre said that this program is diversified for adults, students and children. He said that this adds a people to people interchange and that this is needed. This is the University's contribution to society. SORENSEN MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO \$3600.00. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY RAGEN. Sorensen said that this program would benefit from the travel and that something worthwhile could be done. Tennis said that money could be raised for the tour. Fine Arts representative said that around 300 students participate in this program and that it is against the law to charge admission for concerts because they are amateurs and that all the traveling they do is in-state. Dana Bunnell said that the intent of this program is to get interested students involved in performing instead of listening. Berven asked how many days would \$2000 cover for a small ensemble to tour. Sorenson said that about seven days, or seven one-day tours. Wicks asked if the committee thought that the students would benefit from the money if given to the Fine Arts or should it be better to give to another organization. A representative said that the citizens of the state are paying taxes to the University and they should be able to receive a program of some sort. Ragen said that this is a good idea but that the money for this program should not come out of student fees but somewhere else. Brian Flaherty said that it was in the best interests of the University for the tour to go out of state. President Sorenson said that years previous, the Fine Arts had submitted separate budgets for each group's travel request. He said that this year he wanted only one request with all the groups contained. He said that he thought the program is important to improve the image of the University. Nelson stressed that the budget was not following the budget policy that the committee had agreed on. He said that the Fine Arts Tour budget was for the University's promotion, travel and not for the University students. Owens pointed out that this organization has a greater amount of student participation than most of the groups requesting money. QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE AMENDMENT FOR \$3600 FOR FINE ARTS TOUR BUDGET PASSED WITH SORENSON AND RIDGEWAY ABSTAINING. PAT FLAHERTY MOVED TO RECONSIDER THE ALLOCATION FOR THE FINE ARTS TOUR BUDGET. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY RIDGEWAY. THE MOTION CARRIED. BRIAN FLAHERTY MOVED THAT \$7500 BE ALLOCATED TO FINE ARTS TOUR BUDGET. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY RIDGEWAY. Schuster said that she thought it was a good idea for Fine Arts to perform services for the community. Tennis said that the original allocation of \$3500 was fair. Hanson said that he thought it was not up to Central Board to put on a variety of activities off campus when students are not benefiting. QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE MOTION TO ALLOCATE \$7500 TO FINE ARTS TOUR FAILED WITH SORENSEN AND JOHNSON ABSTAINING.

Ragen pointed out that the committee was not sticking to the budgeting policy especially in the area of travel. Collier said that the policy also states that the board should act in wise and humane ways. He added that the committee will have to disregard the policy at times.

SOCCER CLUB: BRIAN FLAHERTY MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE SOCCER CLUB. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY TENNIS. Johnson suggested placing the Soccer team with the Intramural Program. He added that they would be able to have money for equipment and maintenance. He said that the committee was not trying to destroy the club but to combine them with intramurals. A representative from Soccer club said that the club needs to travel so that other soccer teams will come here to play. He added that this is the national sport in every country but the United States and Canada and what would be the purpose of having a club if they would not be able to compete. Gohrick asked how many members the team had and how many of these

were foreign students. A representative from soccer said that the membership was around 35 and 15 of these were foreign students. Gray asked if the board had given intramurals enough money to handle soccer team. Johnson said that the executive board had taken into account the smaller teams and had given enough money to intramurals to cover their expenses. Johnson went on to say that he thought the committee would agree to pay for equipment but not for travel and food. THE MOTION TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO SOCCER TEAM WAS DEFEATED. SORENSEN MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$500 TO THE SOCCER TEAM. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY HANSEN. OWENS MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO READ \$395 TO SOCCER TEAM. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. Owens explained that this sum would give the team \$50 for balls, \$90 for referee and \$255 for mileage. He said that this would be good to allocate this money to a team that depends on travel for their existence. Pat Flaherty said that the University is wasting money left and right and that the committee should keep this in mind. He added that the committee should not be giving money for groups to travel around the state. JOHNSON MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION TO GIVE THE SOCCER TEAM \$10 TO PURCHASE 2 BALLS. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY BRIAN FLAHERTY. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION PASSED.

RIFLE TEAM: JOHNSON MOVED THAT \$355 BE ALLOCATED TO THE RIFLE TEAM. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SORENSEN. Johnson said that this amount would include \$175 for range fees (this is a standard rate) and \$180 for repairs on rifles. He added that ASUM is working on obtaining a rifle range on campus. A representative said that the club needed an opportunity to advance and thus needed to attend matches. This alone would cost around \$200.00. He said that the team had 40 members and that half of this number participated in the matches. He said that if the team received enough more people could participate and and really prove themselves. Nelson said that he had competed in in this sport and that competition in Western Montana was adequate for a college Rifle team and that the committee should not allocate them money for travel out of state. THE MOTION TO ALLOCATE \$355 TO THE RIFLE TEAM PASSED.

SILVERTIP SKYDIVERS: JOHNSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE SILVERTIP SKYDIVERS \$1277.58. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SORENSEN. Johnson said that he was in favor of allocating money to this organization because they pay for most of their own expenses and this organization feels that groups who travel should pay for themselves. A representative from the skydivers said that the organization had 120 members and that they raise from \$18,000 to \$20,000 each year. He said that most of the money is used for students to learn how to skydive. The members pay around \$13,000 from their own pockets each year for the sport. He went on to explain that the organization was a corporation and that each of the members owned part of their airplane. He added that each member paid a \$50 fee; this is to include everything toward their training. Pat Flaherty said that this was an elite organization because of the \$50 fee. The representative said that the organization would not have to charge such a high fee if they did not own their own airplane. Swenson questioned why the organization would have such a hard time raising another \$1200 when they make around \$16,000 now. The representative said that it might be just as easy to make the money as it would be to break the organization. PAT FLAHERTY MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO READ \$0 TO THE SILVERTIP SKYDIVERS. THE AMENDMENT WAS SECONDED BY NELSON. THE AMENDMENT PASSED.

GRIZZLY RODEO CLUB: COLLIER MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE GRIZZLY RODEO CLUB \$1000 WITH THE STIPULATION THAT THE RODEO BE HELD ON CAMPUS. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY RAGEN. A representative from the club said that this would not be enough money to hold their rodeo; this would only be enough money for half a rodeo. Gilbert asked the club how much money they had made in years before. The representative said around \$970, when it was held off campus. Hanson asked how much money was needed to have the rodeo on campus. The club said around \$1800.00. HANSON AMENDED THE MOTION TO READ \$1800 BE ALLOCATED TO THE RODEO CLUB WITH THE STIPULATION THAT THE RODEO BE HELD ON CAMPUS. THE AMENDED MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. Owens asked the club if the fieldhouse could be used for the rodeo. The group answered that after next year. He added that the club would probably be self-supporting when they could use the fieldhouse. Hanson said that the club was dedicated and that they used their own horses and equipment and they were determined to become self-supporting. The representative told the board that if the stipulation holds that they have to have the rodeo on campus, they won't be able to pay their bills. Brian Flaherty suggested that the club have the rodeo on campus under some sort of tent or something. President Sorenson said that the administration would not go for that and that if the rodeo could not be held on campus, they would have to hold it in Hamilton. A member of the club said that the rodeo would have to be held indoors because they could not take a chance on the weather. He also said that they would need money to pay the bills from this year's rodeo or else the name of the University would be ruined. Hanson asked how much money would be needed to pay existing bills. The club answered that about \$900. HANSON MADE A FRIENDLY MOTION TO STIPULATE THAT \$900 OF THE \$1800 BE USED TO PAY EXISTING BILLS OF THE RODEO CLUB. Sorenson reminded the board that this happens each year and at budgeting time, the rodeo club always says that they need money to pay for existing bills. THE FRIENDLY MOTION OF \$1800 TO THE RODEO CLUB PASSED WITH THE STIPULATION THAT \$900 OF THIS AMOUNT BE USED TO PAY EXISTING BILLS.

MEN'S VARSITY BOWLING TEAM: ANDERSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE MEN'S VARSITY BOWLING TEAM. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY JOHNSON. A member of the team said that they need the money for public relations of the University and that the club had around 40 members and that 18 of these played in the different tournaments. He added that only 6 of these 18 travel with one coach. He added that these people pay their own expenses. He continued that the team had made a 100% improvement from the previous year. President Sorenson said that the committee should allocate \$0 to the Men's Varsity Bowling Team but that they should be awarded a prize for the best performance. THE MOTION TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE MEN'S VARSITY BOWLING TEAM PASSED.

U OF M JAZZ WORKSHOP: A representative of the workshop said that this organization is opened to anyone who wants to audition. He said that the group is not paid for their performances and that they try to perform at Friday's at 4 but Program Council does not ask them very much. President Sorenson questioned whether their request was justifiable. TENNIS MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE U OF M JAZZ WORKSHOP \$700. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY PAT FLAHERTY. Tennis said that the \$700 would be used for the following: \$500 for music; \$200 for maintenance on their equipment and \$100 for publicity. Johnson said that the committee had given them money to purchase equipment before and that it had been stolen. Swenson said that this group is separate from the music department and that their performances were well attended. BRIAN FLAHERTY MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$1500.00 FOR THE U OF M JAZZ WORKSHOP. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Brian Flaherty said that this would give the organization \$500 per group (with the hopes that this organization would initiate another group) and \$500 for equipment and maintenance. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION PASSED ALLOCATING \$1500 TO THE U OF M JAZZ WORKSHOP.

UNIVERSITY DANCE COMPANY/ORCHESIS: JOHNSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE UNIVERSITY DANCE COMPANY \$1720.00. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GILBERT. Johnson said that this would be cutting out the accompanist. Dana Bunnell said that the organization could not get along without an accompanist and that the person has to know how to play as the group performs. Johnson suggested getting volunteers. Bunnell said that this would not work out. COLLIER MOVED TO AMEND THE MOTION TO READ \$1920 ALLOCATED TO THE UNIVERSITY DANCE COMPANY. THE AMENDED MOTION WAS SECONDED BY TENNIS. Collier said that this would give them money for an accompanist. Bunnell said that the organization is against using student money for travel expenses and that their organization would pay their own expenses out of their pockets. She added that this organization offers the students an opportunity to participate and learn. GILBERT MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION TO ALLOCATE THE UNIVERSITY DANCE COMPANY \$1720. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. July said that the breakdown would be as follows: \$200 for accompanist; \$200 for costumer, \$50 for clerical, \$50 for records, \$100 for printing, \$100 for miscellaneous, \$100 for advertising, \$350 for costumes, \$200 for student concert production costs, \$175 for technicians, \$70 for theater rental, and \$125 for sets and lights. A representative from the organization said that they spent \$210 this year in advertising and that this was a bare minimum. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$1720 FAILED. THE AMENDED MOTION OF \$1920 PASSED.

STUDENT AMBASSADORS: ~~OWENS~~ MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE STUDENT AMBASSADORS \$0. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY TENNIS. GILBERT MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$147,000 ALLOCATED TO THE STUDENT AMBASSADORS TO SEND REPRESENTATIVES TO THE EMBASSY IN CHINA. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY COLLIER. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS DEFEATED. Tom Shaughnessy said that the organization helps answer questions of high school students. Gohrick asked how many students participated in traveling for this organization. Shaughnessy said 19 visited 26 school over spring break. He added that more students would have participated if there had not been a lack of time. Owens said that this organization has a direct benefit to the University and that its idea is to present an accurate idea of college life. GRAY MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$300 TO THE STUDENT AMBASSADOR PROGRAM. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED AND THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS DEFEATED. BRIAN FLAHERTY MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$150 FOR THE STUDENT AMBASSADOR PROGRAM. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. Gilbert asked if the Alumni would be willing to allocate some money. Shaughnessy said that they would match funds with ASUM. Gilbert suggested that if the Alumni were willing to match funds, they should be able to give the whole amount. Brian Flaherty said that if the committee does not allocate money it looks as if the students do not care. Ridgeway said that if the University had a great program, this would cause the school to become overcrowded. Shaughnessy said that trying to sell the University to high school students was not the point and that this program was to give information about school and all areas of school life. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$150 TO STUDENT AMBASSADORS WAS DEFEATED. THE ORIGINAL MOTION OF \$0 TO STUDENT AMBASSADORS PASSED.

MODEL UNITED NATIONS: GILBERT MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO MODEL U. N. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. A representative said that model UN could get by on a minimum budget asking for only registration fees to conference in California. He added that the high school program is completely self-supporting and they usually obtain a speaker from the UN. He added that this organization is open to anyone who wants to join. He said again that they would need around \$500 for the annual conference and that the experience of the college program is needed to carry on the high school program. Brian Flaherty said that this is a worthwhile organization and that the program is run just like the real United Nations. He said that anyone can go and observe the different meetings.

May 8, 1972

President Sorenson suggested that maybe this program could be funded every other year. BRIAN FLAHERTY MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$500 ALLOCATED TO THE MODEL UNITED NATIONS. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY MADISON. Collier said that he could not understand why the world had a United Nations much less a model UN. Pat Madison said that this program helps students understand what is going on in other countries. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION FOR \$500 FAILED. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED ON THE MAIN MOTION OF ALLOCATING \$0. THE MOTION PASSED.

INTERNATIONAL FOLK DANCERS: JOHNSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$50 TO THE INTERNATIONAL FOLK DANCERS. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY NELSON. Johnson said that this would give the organization enough money for records and equipment. A representative from the organization said that the organization had been in existence for two quarters and that they perform for students and any student can join. She said the organization helped people to get out and make friends and that they need this money to keep going. Collier asked if \$50 would be enough to help the group. The representative said that it would be. THE MOTION PASSED.

MUSIC EDUCATORS NATIONAL CONFERENCE: COLLIER MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE MUSIC EDUCATORS NATIONAL CONFERENCE. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Collier said that ASUM would be willing to send letters out across the country asking for suggestions for educational opportunities at this University. THE MOTION PASSED.

PRE-MED CLUB: JOHNSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE PRE-MED CLUB. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY SWENSON. Pat Flaherty said that the organization had good ideas and that the clinic in Spokane were doing well. Gilbert asked a representative how much were the federal grants and what was the status of these. The representative said that the one grant from Consumer and Consensus on Health Care was around 8-10 thousand, the other one from the Rockefeller Institute was not known. He added that the status was unknown at this time because these institutes require that something be set up before money will be given. The representative said that the organization needs to know information on what kind of services the University needs at this time and that the clinic will have to be started before the grants can be given. He added that the clinic would also operate as a communicating service in Missoula; just a place for people to come and talk about their problems. Owens asked what the relationship between this group and the Community Action Center was. The representative said that the Community Action Center had offered the clinic space. Collier said that the organization had a noble idea but that they had not requested enough money to do a good job. Collier also asked if the organization had talked with professionals who might volunteer their help. The representative said that three doctors had volunteered their time and that more would. Nelson questioned whether this group would be duplicating the services of the Student Health Center. The representative said that the clinic would be a good way of getting students involved in the community. PAT FLAHERTY MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$2500 TO THE PRE-MED CLUB SO THAT THEY MIGHT ESTABLISH A CLINIC. THE MOTION DIED FOR LACK OF SECOND. Hanson questioned using student money to encompass the Missoula community. GRAY MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$1500 TO THE PRE-MED CLUB. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY PAT FLAHERTY. Sorenson said that more money should be given or none at all. He added that the club needs at least \$2500 to begin. Gilbert said that the whole project was too up in the air and that nothing was definite. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION OF \$1500 PASSED.

HANDBALL: JOHNSON MOVED TO ALLOCATE THE HANDBALL TEAM \$0. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY COLLIER. Johnson said that the club wanted \$500 for instate traveling and \$700 for out of state travel. THE QUESTION WAS CALLED. THE MOTION PASSED ALLOCATING \$0 TO HANDBALL.

RUGBY TEAM: A representative of the organization said that they would like to have \$300 to buy uniforms for the team and that each uniform would be \$15. He said that they would like to have the uniforms for the tournament. Hanson asked how long the team had been in existence. The representative said four years. Gray said that he thought the team could buy their own jerseys. GRAY MOVED TO ALLOCATE \$0 TO THE RUGBY TEAM. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY ANDERSON. JOHNSON MADE A FRIENDLY MOTION TO PUT THE RUGBY TEAM UNDER THE INTRAMURAL BUDGET AND GIVE THEM ENOUGH MONEY FOR BALL AND GOAL POSTS. The representative from the rugby team said that ASUM has purchased uniforms for the soccer team. Gilbert suggested that the team consider having another raffle to raise the money for uniforms. The represented said that this had been against the law. THE MOTION TO ALLOCATE THE RUGBY TEAM \$0 BUT TO PUT THEM UNDER THE INTRAMURAL BUDGET TO PAY FOR THEIR BALLS AND GOAL POSTS PASSED.

STEVE SORENSSEN MOVE TO RECONSIDER THE ALLOCATION TO THE MONTANA KALMIN. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY BRIAN FLAHERTY. Sorensen said that the committee could not justify cuts in salaries and that this should be considered. President Sorensen said that the committee could not reconsider a budget from a group that was not present at the meeting to defend themselves.

BERVEN MOVED THAT THE COMMITTEE ADJOURN. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY OWENS. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

PRESIDENT SORENSOR CALLED CENTRAL BOARD TO ORDER.

HANSON MOVED THAT CENTRAL BOARD AWARD TO ASUM SECRETARY, RUBY BIONDICH, THE AWARD OF THE SILVER BED PAN, AND THE WISHES OF THE BOARD FOR A QUICK RECOVERY. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY GOHRICK. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

OWENS MOVED TO ACCEPT THE COMMITTEE REPORT. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY BERVEN. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

PAT FLAHERTY MOVED THAT CENTRAL BOARD ADJOURN. THE MOTION WAS SECONDED BY JOHNSON. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

ATTENDANCE: Anderson, Berven, Collier, Brian Flaherty, Pat Flaherty, Galt, Gilbert, Gohrick, Gray, Hanson Johnson, Kigame, Kolokotrones, Madison, Madsen, Nelson, Owens, Ragen, Ridgeway, Steve Sorensen, Swenson, Tennis, Sorenson.

TENTATIVE BUDGET ALLOCATIONS

Administrative \$ 8,000

This is to cover office expenses, travel, salaries, etc.

Bookkeeping 8,000

This is to cover the University book-keeping services for the 900 series.

Special Allocations 10,000

\$4,000 of this would be set aside for a legislative program, \$2,000 for a possible Consumer Affairs Board, some of this could possibly be used by Selective Service Center. \$5,000 of this was set aside last year for legal services.

Facilities Usage 3,000

This would pay for the use of the swimming pool by students.

Montana Kaimin 32,344

This was mainly a cut in salaries.

THE BOOK 5,700

With the stipulation that this money will be allocated if a new format is submitted and accepted by Central Board.

Garret 2,700

The cuts are in the area of paid staff. The board hopes that this new approach to the publication of this book is worth trying.

Program Council 45,000

The board tentatively set this amount with cuts in office supplies, travel and the cost of people putting up posters.

Montana Masquers 11,000

This would be cutting banquets, and scholarship awards.

Intramurals 27,780

This would be cutting banquets and lunches and the outdoor recreation program would fall into this area.

Women's Intercollegiate 7,000

This would be excluding bowling.

Draft Counseling 1,180

This amount would be used for summer operations. If the center needed more money they would be able to come and ask for a special allocation.

SERC 5,750

The board felt this was a very worthwhile program.

Pregnancy Referral 130

This would cover the expenses of a minimum program.

Black Student Union 5,551

Their original budget was cut in the areas of student assistants and work-study, out of state travel and conferences, clinics, lunches and banquets.

TENTATIVE BUDGET ALLOCATIONS PAGE 2

Kyi-Yo Indian Club	\$ 5,780
Debate and Oratory	4,615
Associated Language Clubs	0
Fine Arts Tour Budget	3,600
Soccer Club	10
Rifle Team	355
Silvertip Skydivers	0
Grizzly Rodeo Club	1,800
Men's Varsity Bowling	0
Jazz Workshop	1,500
Orchesis	1,920
Student Ambassadors	0
Model United Nations	0
Folk Dancers	50
Music Educators	0
Pre-Med Club	1,500

I'm not sure what was cut.

Travel was cut \$2773.94, \$35 was cut from printing costs, \$9.50 cut from miscellaneous, and \$40 from postage.

This group should be directed to other areas for support.

A majority of the committee felt that the group would be able to work with this amount of money and present a minimum program.

The committee tentatively allocated this amount to purchase two balls. This group would be included in the budget for intramurals.

This would include \$175 for range fees and 180 for repairs on rifles.

The committee felt that this organization could raise the money in some other way.

\$900 of this amount would be used to pay existing bills.

The committee did not favor giving money for travel purposes.

This would give the organization \$500 for both groups and \$500 for equipment and maintenance.

The committee felt that this would be enough money and included money for an accompanist.

The committee felt that the Alumni Association could pay for their expenses.

The committee felt that the organization did not offer a real function.

This would allow them money for records

The committee did not feel this was worthwhile.

This would help to establish a clinic

TENTATIVE BUDGET ALLOCATIONS PAGE 3

Handball	0	The committee would not allocate money for travel.
Rugby Team	0	This organization would be put in the intramural budget.